

November 4, 2022

Susan Cochran Chair, UC Senate

Re: Proposed Amendment to Senate Regulation 630

Dear Chair Cochran,

At the November 3, 2022, meeting of the Executive Board, members reviewed the proposed amendment to Senate Regulation 630 and divisional committee and council responses. Members agreed that closing the loophole identified in the report was wise. They concurred with the statement that the broader conversation about online education is underway yet not completed in the Academic Senate. Members found this proposed amendment to be an elegant and well-designed solution as these conversations continue. After discussion, members voted unanimously to support the proposal.

Sincerely,

Jessica Cattelino

Chair

**UCLA Academic Senate** 

Jassia R Cattelino

Encl.

Cc: April de Stefano, Executive Director, UCLA Academic Senate Andrea Kasko, Vice Chair/Chair Elect, UCLA Academic Senate Shane White, Immediate Past Chair, UCLA Academic Senate